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Introduction
Welcome to the seventh issue of the new series of the Newsletter! 

This issue contains announcements of a number of important courses and seminars, as well as alerts to new publications and notification of the publication of a major new report.

John Pateman & John Vincent

News from The Network – forthcoming courses

“Libraries for All! Social Inclusion – the way forward”

Di Reynolds (Merton), John Vincent and the Northern Refugee Service are the speakers at this joint CSG/CDG day-school to be held at Sunderland City Library on 16 May 2002, which will look at the general social exclusion background, and then focus on the needs of refugees and asylum-seekers.

Further information/booking details from: Malcolm Howe, 36 Windsor Avenue, Ferryhill, County Durham DL17 8JG

Tel: 0191 383 4207; e-mail: m.howe@durham.gov.uk 

Mobilemeet

John Vincent will be speaking about tackling social exclusion at the Mobilemeet on 18 May 2002.

The Meet is being held at Cressing Temple Barns, nr Braintree, Essex. Further details from: Sue McNair, Area Office, Louth Library, Northgate, Louth, Lincolnshire LN1 10LY

Tel: 01507 602218; fax: 01507 608261; e-mail: sue.mcnair@lincolnshire.gov.uk 

“Networks South West: Making Networks Happen”

This one-day Conference on building partnerships within the book world to promote reading is being organised by the SW Branch of CILIP, and will be held on 11 June 2002 at Dillington House, Ilminster, Somerset. 

Speakers include Steve Deardon (National Association for Literature Development), Katie Jones and Julie Duffy (Penguin), author Helen Dunmore, Tom Forrest (Opening the Book), and Mark Merrill (Ulverscroft).

There will also be 9 seminars for delegates to choose from, including one being run by John Vincent on “Social inclusion: getting it working in the South West”.

Further information from: David Cawthorne, Taunton Library, Paul Street, Taunton TA1 3XZ

Tel: 01823 340305; fax: 01823 340301; e-mail: dcawthorne@somerset.gov.uk 


Did you see …?

John Pateman ‘test-ran’ an article at the last Library Association/Network course in October 2001, and this has just been published as “Cultural revolution” in the April issue of Update
. As the description of the article states, John “led a complete turnaround at Merton – redirecting resources towards those who needed the service the most but used it the least”.

And, in the same issue of Update
, there is an article by David Murray, Director of the London Library Development Agency, “Ring in the new!” This article looks at new ways of working “where we can welcome the ‘add-ons’ and see about ditching some of this ‘core’ stuff.”


“REVEALed: the truth behind the National Database of Resources in Accessible Formats”

This is the title of a joint seminar being organised by the CILIP Cataloguing and Indexing Group, UKOLN and the National Library for the Blind on 26 June 2002, 2-4.30pm at CILIP HQ, Ridgmount Street, London WC1H 7AE.

The seminar will set the Reveal project in context; describe the new national strategy with details of the plans to launch an improved Web-based union catalogue and associated additional resources; look at the bibliographic standards to be used by Reveal; look at the Collection Register, describing the collection record format, the fields and data held, plus the different interfaces for searching and data creation; an on-line demonstration of the Register; and, finally, a brief review of progress so far, and the timetable for remaining work.

Further details from: Andrew Coburn, e-mail: andrew.coburn@essexcc.gov.uk (please put REVEAL in the subject line); fax: 01245 492780; tel: 01245 284981 ext 255.


Disability Rights Commission Guides

The Disability Rights Commission [DRC] has produced a series of free guides, highlighting what service-providers need to have in place before the requirements of the Code of Practice on the rights of access for disabled people becomes law in 2004.

These include:

· 2004 – what it means for disabled people
· 2004 – what it means for service providers.

Copies of the leaflets are available via the DRC Website (www.drc-gb.org) or by ‘phone: 08457 622 633.


Traveller education

John Pateman has forwarded a letter from the National Travellers Action Group, which was circulated on Traveller-net
. The writer, Janie Codona, lives on a privately-owned Gypsy site in mid-Bedfordshire, and writes not only about their need for support (including a computer), but also about her own education – she says:

“We are now trying to set up a resource base on site to be able to teach Romany/Gypsys on site … I only managed school for six months in my entire life between the age of 6-7 and then was self taught by reading books and joining libraries when I was able to do so.

I learned fast as I did not know how long I would be in a particular place and also begged books from other people when they were finished with them, I learned to treasure books and snatch any education that came my way … reading made me happy and gave me knowledge.

I proceeded to read between 4-6 books every month, as I only went to the library monthly and that was all they would lend out at a time and I had to lie about my address, because if they knew I was a Gypsy or that I moved around they would not let me have the books out …”

If you would like more information about the work of NTAG – or feel able to contribute support to their project – please contact Jane Codona at ccodona@aol.com.

“Investors in children”

A Consultation Paper on “Investors in Children” [IiC] has just been launched. 

As the background to the report says:

“In March 2001, the Prime Minister announced a new national quality-rating scheme for early years and childcare. The scheme is to be called ‘Investors in Children’ … It will help parents choose what’s right for their children by providing a simple, practical guide to the quality of care and early education. By encouraging providers to meet higher standards and participate in quality assurance schemes, ‘Investors in Children’ will be an important part of the drive to improve quality.”

A working group has been established to develop proposals for IiC, and the Consultation Paper seeks the views of parents, children, early years service-providers, quality assurance scheme-providers, representative stakeholder groups, and EYDCPs
.

The Consultation Paper is available from the DfES Website (www.dfes.gov.uk), and responses need to be received by 6 June 2002. 


 “Black and Asian Pioneers of Stage, Screen and Sport”

The Black and Asian Studies Association [BASA] Conference will be held on Saturday 18 May 2002 at Camden Town Hall, Council Chamber – entrance via Judd Street – London WC1.

Registration and coffee are from 10am, and the Conference starts at 10.30am. The morning programme includes:

· Phil Vasili “The stories of Black footballers in Britain”

· Mike Marquese “Cricket in war and peace”

· Ron Shillingford “How boxing has evolved through Muhammad Ali’s influence”

After lunch, the programme includes:

· Stephen Bourne “Secrets and lies: Black histories and British historical films”

· Pearl Connor-Mogotsi “The Pearl Connor Afro-Asian-Caribbean Theatrical Agency 1956-1976”

· Vayu Naidu “The way we are: a synopsis of multiple identities of British Asian Theatre today”

· Leon Robinson “Echoes of the Ballet Nėgres (1946-1952)”

The Conference will conclude with a presentation called “The Carnival Makers”, based on oral histories of the Notting Hill Carnival. 

BASA also organise a Research Resources Working Party which aims to:

· Raise awareness of the records relating to the history of Black and Asian peoples in Britain

· Encourage all custodians (archivists, curators, librarians, records managers, etc) and users of record repositories to record data on these histories

· Encourage archivists and other records managers to issue guides on their relevant archival holdings and research collections

· Encourage British peoples from minority ethnic communities, specifically peoples of African, Caribbean and South Asian descent, into the archives and information/records management professions and ensure that training for these professions incorporates the history of Black and Asian peoples in the UK

· Encourage Black and Asian peoples and community organisations to collect materials and ensure their long-term preservation

· Encourage record repositories to engage in outreach work regarding the preservation of Black and Asian archive materials.

Further details from BASA, c/o Institute of Commonwealth Studies, 28 Russell Square, London WC1 5DS; e-mail: H.Adi@mdx.ac.uk; tel: Hakim Adi on 020 8411 6244.


Neighbourhood Renewal & Social Inclusion

Neighbourhood Renewal & social inclusion: the role of museums, archives and libraries. School of Information Studies, University of Northumbria, 2002 (ISBN: 1-86135-223-9)

In November 2000, Resource commissioned Marketing Management Services International and the Information Management Research Institute of the University of Northumbria to carry out research into the role of museums, archives and libraries in neighbourhood renewal and social inclusion. The intention was that this research should focus on the ways in which the domain’s view of its contribution was perceived by other agencies and organisations involved in neighbourhood renewal and social inclusion projects.

In order to this, the research included a critical literature review, plus:

· Making contact with and interviewing representatives from the professional agencies and networks involved in managing and running local authorities;

· Identifying the range of networks, agencies, partnerships and individuals in local authorities and elsewhere who are involved in programmes aimed at supporting and revitalising deprived neighbourhoods

· Interviewing practitioners to determine, for example, the range, scale and scope of their operations, ways in which projects are developed, and ways in which projects are assessed to measure value and impact.

· Carrying out research amongst these organisations to establish their views on the role museums, archives and libraries have, can and should play in this process

· Identifying models of best practice

· Reporting on the results of the research and using this information to suggest strategies that museums, archives and libraries should adopt for ensuring that they are contributing to the process

· Identifying possible pilot projects that Resource might fund to develop best practice in these areas.

The results are presented as:

· Critical literature review

· Extent, nature and impact of the role that museums, archives and libraries can play in neighbourhood renewal and social inclusion

· Critical Success Factors

· Conclusions for Resource; museums, archives and libraries; DCMS; local authorities

· 4 case studies from the North-east of England

· 3 case studies from the US, one from Denmark, and one from Italy.

In relation to “Museums, archives and libraries and neighbourhood renewal and social inclusion” (p6), the 10 key findings include:

· There is clear evidence that the sector is actively involved with projects focusing on neighbourhood renewal and social inclusion

· Across the sector, the level of involvement varies, with museums and libraries being significantly more active than archives

· A major impediment to organisations seeking a more active involvement with the sector is their lack of knowledge of what specific contributions it can make to their work

· There is a lack of effective, comprehensive evaluation methodologies to measure the sector’s impact on neighbourhood renewal and social inclusion.

The 3 key recommendations include:

· There is a need for the sector to raise its public profile

· There is a need for the sector to recognise the virtue and potential value of “pan-sectoral” collaborative partnerships

· There is a need for research into effective evaluation methodologies to measure the sector’s impact on neighbourhood renewal and social inclusion.

In relation to “Neighbourhood renewal and social inclusion projects in general” (p7), the key findings are that:

· There are a number of complexly inter-related factors that contribute to the success of projects dealing with neighbourhood renewal and social inclusion:

· Planning

· Funding

· Sustainability

· Community involvement

· Evaluation

· Partnerships between museums, archives and libraries and other organisations

· Partnerships between museums, archives and libraries

· Publicity and promotion

· Understanding inter-relationship of neighbourhood renewal and social inclusion.

· By applying the principles of fuzzy logic to these critical success factors, it is possible to construct a toolkit which could be used to predict the success, and evaluate the eventual outcomes of neighbourhood renewal and social inclusion projects. (The application of fuzzy logic is described on pp68-70.)

The “Overall recommendations” (pp7-8) are:

· For Resource:

· “Enable sector ‘capacity building’ by ensuring adequate resources

· Encourage museums, archives and libraries to develop partnerships with other organisations

· Encourage museums, archives and libraries to develop pan-sectoral partnerships

· Enable Regional Museums, Libraries and Archives Councils to further the neighbourhood renewal and social inclusion agenda

· Promote funding arrangements which support and encourage such arrangements

· Commission research into evaluation tools and methodologies, and long-term impact

· Establish a web-site to inform and encourage the exchange of ideas and information.”

· For museums, archives and libraries:

· “Adopt a higher, more pro-active profile to advocate their unique contribution potential

· Seek to understand the management process of the neighbourhood renewal and social inclusion agenda

· Recognise the potential of, and implement strategies to promote external partnerships

· Recognise the potential of, and implement strategies to promote pan-sectoral partnerships

· Implement training and staff development programmes to promote these issues.”

· For DCMS:

· “Encourage a holistic, joined-up approach to neighbourhood renewal and social inclusion issues

· Enhance sector capabilities by ensuring adequate resources

· Promote the unique role of museums, archives and libraries and their potential to contribute to the neighbourhood renewal and social inclusion agenda

· Recognise and promote diverse evaluation methodologies.”
· For local authorities:

· “Support and promote the work of museums, archives and libraries

· Support and create structures to promote museums, archives and libraries partnerships with other organisations

· Enhance sector capabilities by ensuring adequate resources

· Recognise and promote diverse evaluation methodologies.”
This is a very important report. The critical literature review alone is of immense value, pulling together very successfully the mass of material on neighbourhood renewal, social inclusion and the role of libraries, museums and archives: it includes, for example, the development of the idea of neighbourhood renewal; the background to community partnerships; then looks at the role of libraries (including a section on the findings of Open to all?), museums (it includes Museums for the many
, and Museums and social inclusion
) and archives (where it includes a reference to A standard for access to archives
 – Taking part
 is referred to in the bibliography, but not here).  

Through the case studies, it demonstrates just what can be achieved, and its findings, combined with the clear recommendations to Resource, the domains, DCMS and local authorities point the way ahead. In addition, the section on the proposal to use fuzzy logic to predict the likely success or failure of projects based on their application – or not – of the key critical success factors is, as far as I am aware, ground-breaking in this area, and deserves wide attention. 

Copies of the executive summary or complete report can be obtained from the University of Northumbria
.


Congratulations!

Finally, congratulations to those Network members whose authorities have been awarded Beacon Library Services: Barnet, Blackburn with Darwen, Sutton.


This Newsletter was compiled by John Vincent, and all items are written by him, unless otherwise stated.

Please send any comments or items for the next issue to:

John Vincent

Wisteria Cottage

Nadderwater

Exeter EX4 2JQ

Tel/fax: 01392 256045








E-mail: john@nadder.freeserve.co.uk 
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� Update 1 (1) April 2002, pp42-3.


� Update 1 (1) April 2002, p28.


� My thanks to Update (CILIP’s new journal) for this information – from Update 1 (1) April 2002, p5.


� � HYPERLINK mailto:Traveller-net@jiscmail.ac.uk ��Traveller-net@jiscmail.ac.uk� 


� From � HYPERLINK http://www.dfes.gov.uk/consultations/active/sections.cfm?SECNUMBER=1 ��www.dfes.gov.uk/consultations/active/sections.cfm?SECNUMBER=1�, accessed 12 April 2002.


� Early Years Development and Childcare Partnerships.


� Museums for the many: Standards for museums and galleries to use when developing access policies. DCMS, 1999.


� Museums and social inclusion. Group for Large Local Authority Museums, 2000.


� The Archives Public Services Quality Group’s draft standards.


� Taking part: an audit of social inclusion work in archives. National Council on Archives, 2001.


� Available from: The Administrator, Information Management Research Institute, School of Information Studies, University of Northumbria, Lipman Building, Newcastle upon Tyne NE1 8ST
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